
Cast thy burden upon the LORD, and he shall sustain 
thee: he shall never suffer the righteous to be moved. 
Psalms 55:22 

Thank you all for your continued prayers and support.

The last few months have been one of the most 
challenging times for us since we arrived in Quebec. 
But because of your prayers and the grace of God 
that is sufficient for our needs, we have been given 
the strength to persevere. We see God’s hand at work 
to direct us and instruct us in many ways.


In the church we have 
c o n t i n u e d t o s e e 
numerical growth. We 
s a w o u r h i g h e s t 
Sunday attendance of 
65 people. We also 
had two men that 
were baptized, William 
and Jean . I t was 
encouraging to see 

their families present to witness this important 
moment in their walk with the Lord. Pray for these 
men that they will continue to grow in grace and be a 
light to others, especially to their family members.


A young couple attended one of our Wednesday night 
prayer meetings in February. They had just moved into 
the area and the lady was sincerely seeking God. Over 
the next few weeks I was able to meet with them to 
answer their questions and show them the plan of 
salvation. Both of them have now accepted Christ as 
their Savior and want to follow the Lord in baptism. 


Due to unforeseen circumstances, they have had to 
move already to a different town. Please pray for 
Katiana and Dylan, that they will be able to get 
involved in a good church and continue to grow in 
their faith. We also have a new family that has recently 
immigrated from Haiti. Please pray for them as they 
get established here in Quebec City.


The Bible Institute classes are going well. We have 
eight students taking the New Testament Survey 
course. I am very thankful for the help of my friend 
Pastor Guillaume Roy that is teaching the course. 
Pray for the students to be encouraged and equipped. 


This last winter was a mild one in terms of 
temperature, but is has been a hard one for our family. 
For the last few months, Sarah’s health has not been 
good. The dark winter months are already difficult, but 
also Denver’s difficulty sleeping at night along with the 
various illnesses and the constant demands of 
ministry and homeschooling have taken their toll lately 
on the family. 


In March we took a 
trip down south to 
rest and recuperate. 
The time away was 
h e l p f u l a n d 
necessary to give us 
t ime to seek the 
Lord’s strength and 
guidance. God used 
this time to speak to 
us and to help us 
understand the challenges we have been facing and 
especially how to discuss with our children the effects 
of loneliness and discouragement that we often face 
on the mission field.


God walks with us through the valleys, and when 
we’re weak, that’s when He shows himself strong. I 
have been reminded lately that the enemy is a 
persistent and powerful foe, but our God is greater 
and will sustain us. We ask you to fight with us in 
prayer. Pray that we can stay encouraged in the Lord 
and minister effectively here. Pray also that God will 
send more laborers to this field, especially to help us 
as the ministry grows. Pray also for Ashlyn as she 
finishes school and prepares for college. We 
appreciate you all and pray God will bless you richly!
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